CHESHVAN 5775 OCTOBER 2014

The First Hebrew Congregation



249 BROADWAY

South Haven, MI 49090

<u>firsthebrewcong@gmail.com</u>

269-637-1603

Barry Fidelman

President

616-820-5623

Fideland46@yahoo.com

Eric Rothner
First Vice President

Anne Simon Moffat Second Vice President

Stephen Tolen Treasurer

Debbie Ehrlich Secretary

The high holidays at FHC were a grand success and well attended, with old and new faces. Our Rabbi Alan Cohen was simply wonderful with captivating sermons educational presentations. welcomed addition of audience readings and participation made everyone feel part of the service. Thanks to Cliff Berman and Lou Price for their talents on the bema. and to Anne Moffett for her scheduling and arranging parts. Break-the-fast, prepared by Barry Fidelman, was sumptuous and enjoyed by all.

Thanks to Shelley Sommerfeld, and Karen Riffert Reinhardt for their help at the pre-holiday dinner, along with Anne Moffett, Steve and Karen Tolen, and Joyce Berman

Sukkot

On Sunday, October 12, about 20 of our locals enjoyed a Sukkot celebration at the FHC. Prayers and refreshments were conducted in the portable Sukkot belonging to Chabad of Grand Rapids. A special thanks to the Weingarten family for providing the Sukkot.

Save the Dates

On December 21st, FHC will host a Chanukah party at noon, the sixth night. Come join us for latkes, tuna salad, egg salad, and plenty more.

Our annual Passover Seder will be April 5th at 4 pm, with a wonderful meal and a great service.

Restoration

The final phase of FHC restoration, starting soon and continuing through fall, will focus on the community room, to be named the Ben and Harriet Teitel Community Room, and the stairs leading to the sanctuary.

Temple B'nai Shalom, in Benton Harbor, has been inviting us to their special services and functions, and we have been inviting them to ours.

Next month they are hosting a corned beef lunch on Friday,

November 21st, costing \$10.

They ask anyone who would like to attend reserve a spot by calling 269-925-8021 by October 22nd.

Prayers go out to the Goldberg/Lynch family on the passing of Kim Lynch, as well as to the Teradash family on the passing of Laverne Bell. May these families find comfort in their fond memories.

Our thoughts are with Shelley Warshawsky to continue her improvement. We also extend our best wishes for a speedy recovery to Myrna Shapiro who had back surgery recently.

A warm get well to Saralie Rothstein as she recovers from her surgery.

We extend a warm welcome home to Keith and Anne Moffett who traveled recently to Panama and Argentina, where they attended a Friday night Shabbat service in Cordoba, Argentina, with 200 people.

PAGE 2 OCTOBER 2014

father, Phil Patner.
For anyone who has not paid their dues for the coming year, please complete this form and mail your check to our Shul, 249 Broadway, South Haven, MI 49090, at your earliest convenience.
Annual Dues
All gifts are tax deductible to the full extent of the law.
Please PRINT, here, your name and preferred mailing address:
Please PRINT your email address:
Unless you indicate otherwise, the Bulletin will be sent electronically to your email address. It saves ou Shul precious time and money!
Also, our Bulletin is always looking for news of your friends and family. Take a minute, please, to write, below, a few lines about what is happening in the lives of your loved ones. News of births, graduations new jobs, exciting travels and other 'knaches' is welcome.